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San Francisco’s Laguna Honda Hospital “patient gift fund” currently 
available for patient benefit has plummeted from $2 million to 
$545,554. 

LHH’s patient gift fund balance was $2,086,872 in December 2004. 

Within five-and-a-half years, the amount available for patient use 
dropped to barely half a million. 

Yesterday, the San Francisco City Controller’s Office confirmed the 
current balance in the overall patient gift fund has dropped to only 
$726,808 as of June 6.  But data the City Controller generated three 
days later on July 9 showed a balance of only $711,053, portending 
new expenditures of $15,755 within three days. 

The Controller’s Office and the Department of Public Health have stalled for months providing the current balance in 
each sub-account. 

As the slide show below illustrates, of the $711,053 current balance, fully 15.4 percent (or $109,300) in four “education” 
sub-accounts is reserved for LHH staff members. 

Another $56,209 sits restricted in the “Interest” sub-account awaiting disbursement to the other 19 sub-accounts when 
proportional “allocation” of earned interest occurs at the end of the year, a portion of which will be awarded to staff sub-
accounts. 

That leaves just $545,554 available for residents. 

The situation worsens. 

In the main sub-account available to all residents titled “Miscellaneous Gift Fund,” the current balance is just $143,282.  
Another $99,149 in the “Activity Therapy” sub-account may be available to all residents.  An additional $53,009 in an 
“Express” sub-account thought to cover petty cash needs may benefit all residents, but may also benefit hospital staff. 

The remaining $250,104 spread across the other 12 sub-accounts may have restrictions on how funds may be used for 
particular purposes, or particular types of patients. 

Shockingly, the Marie Lewis sub-account from her estate bequest restricted for “recreational, social and educational needs 
of the patients of Laguna Honda Hospital” — which had a balance of $ 214,179 in April 2004 — is thought to be 
depleted, now having a zero balance. 

The “Hospice” sub-account  —  thought to have had a balance of $20,000 in May 2008 — is now reported by the 
Controller’s Office to also be depleted,  having a zero balance two years later. 

Supervisor Sean Elsbernd, too busy trying to reduce salaries of city bus drivers, serves as co-chair with his benefactress, 
former City Attorney Louise Renne, and is busy trying to raise new money for Renne’s LHH Foundation and Volunteers, 
Inc. at their June 24 “black-tie dinner gala” at LHH. 

Shamefully, Elsbernd hasn’t lifted a finger to investigate or audit what happened to LHH’s patient gift fund donations. 

In upcoming articles, how the patient gift fund and major bequests plummeted in just five short years will be explored. 

 

Feedback: monette-shaw@westsideobserver.com.   

A public record showing LHH’s Patient Gift Fund balance 
in December 2004. 


